TAB 23

Report to the 2016 Spring Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) National Executive (NE) meeting

My activity listing is attached at the end of this report, and this is merely the highlights.

The British Columbia (BC) region has decided to hold its 2016 regional conference in the fall instead of the spring and we are still developing the agenda/business case. Our hope is to use the Tigh-na-Mara resort for this again.

I attended the first bargaining session between Local 1018 and the employer-IMP. I found it helpful to understand the working relationship that exists between the company and our Members, and fortunately, I am now able to attend the next session slated for May 30 through June 01 . The unfair bargaining complaint has been resolved. 

Brother Randy Stevens – Local 1007, Brother Ian Wiggs – Local 1008, Sister Brenda Kipot – Local 1008, and Brother Drew Natlund – Local 1011 have agreed to form the Host Committee. Brother Ron LaRoy – Local 1009, has agreed to be our bartender. Under direction from the National President, the Host Committee has held a couple of conference calls to receive their directions and start planning the way ahead. 

As of the time of writing this report, BC still has no Youth Representative for the UNDE committee. The word has gone out, as have reminders, but the interest is low if not nil for this.

The BC Human Rights Rep continues to be Brother Ken Waldron from Local 1013, and I continue to hear positive statements about him in this portfolio. The region, at our last Local Presidents meeting, showed their continued support for Brother Waldron in this role.

Our 1009 new Local President – Brother Josh Peterson, is our new representative for BC on the FR Steering Committee.

The region has had 1 Local Presidents gathering this reporting period, and they continue to be an invaluable meeting for continuing dialogue on current and emerging issues.

Local 1013 – CFB Esq Ships Crews, has had a change in its leadership. I am pleased to announce that Brother Michael Hollywood is the new President after Brother Derek Viggers stepped down to take on a new job up-island at the Canadian Forces Experimental Test Range (CFMETR).

The BC region requested and has had 1 training session this reporting period, a classification course was held in January facilitated by none other than Brother Paul Dagenais. The course was well attended and well received. We did however have a few anxious moments when the unionized hotel staff held a rally outside unknown to us to show support for their bargaining teams. We quickly evacuated the hotel, ascertained the situation and joined the rally – all to the delight of the staff.
Attending that rally, set in motion a chain of events that ultimately led to the BC Federation of Labour President – Sister Irene Lanzinger and the Recording Secretary – Aaron Eckman coming to a show and shine at Canadian Forces Base (CFB) Esquimalt. I even reached out to the Council and solicited their participation in this. This was the first visit in living memory from elected Fed officials to our worksite. The intent was to educate them as to what it is that the military and our members do, and that succeeded big time. Our intention is to have them back for a more membership orientated interaction.

We continue to reach out and engage our Member of Parliament in the Esquimalt riding especially and we seem to have a good rapport with Randall Garrison (NDP) who is that parties Defence critic. This reporting period I have met with him and his staff twice, once at an informal open house and again to discuss P3s. For the latter, I also had with me Brother Jason Elder to discuss the early retirement for FRs, and Brother Elder did a great job (as expected). 
We here in the real west are not immune to the Phoenix issues. As cases come up we challenge HR as well as communicate the issues and details up to the EVP for her to action as well.

The direction to review the Locals Bylaws which was given at the last NE meeting has almost been completed. 8 of 9 Locals have had the bylaws reviewed by myself and the National President, with the last local in the process of having the membership review the work done to date before submitting them to me.

Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller UNDE VP/BC

2016 Spring Activity List:
Thurs Dec 10/15 – Fall 2015 National Executive (NE) meeting adjourns

Fri Dec 11/15 – meet with Real Property Operations (RP Ops) officer along with June Winger then travel home from Ottawa

Sun Dec 13/15 – travel to Winnipeg

Mon Dec 14/15 – attend 1 Canadian Air Division (1 CAD) Union Management Consultation Committee (UMCC) and travel home

Wed Dec 16/15 – meet with Local 1011 Executive

Thurs Dec 17/15 – travel to Canadian Forces Maritime Experimental Test Range (CF METR) to meet with 1017 Executive

Fri Dec 18/15 – attend RP Ops Unit (Pacific) ((RPOUP)) Christmas luncheon

Wed Dec 23/15 – meet with Local 1016 Executive

Thurs Dec 24/15 – attend RPOUP Christmas Potluck

Tues Jan 05 – meet with Canadian Forces Base (CFB) Esquimalt (Esq) Base Commander (BCom)

Wed Jan 06 – participate in conference call between National President (NP) and Locals 1008 and 1009

Mon Jan 11 – deliver get well package to Member in hospital

Mon Jan 18 – donate 89th pint of blood

Wed Jan 20 – travel to Ottawa

Thurs Jan 21 – attend RP Ops DPT

Fri Jan 22 – travel home

Sun Jan 24 – travel to Nanaimo and pick up Paul D enroute at airport

Mon Jan 25 – course prep

Tues Jan 26 – UNDE Classification course

Wed Jan 27 – UNDE Classification course

Thurs Jan 28 – UNDE Classification course

Fri Jan 29 – travel home dropping Paul D off at airport on the way

Mon Feb 08 – travel to Ottawa

Tues Feb 09 – preliminary bargaining talks with Ont LRB and AEU/UNDE and travel home

Wed Feb 10 – attend FUMCC

Thurs Feb 11 – meet with Local 1008 President

Thurs Feb 18 – attend RPOUP team building bowling event

Tues Feb 23 – attend homecoming ceremony for Her Majesties Canadian Ship (HMCS) Winnipeg and attend the Public Service Alliance of Canada (PSAC) Victoria (Vic) Area Council (AC) meeting

Thurs Feb 24 – meet with CFB Esq BCom and RPOUP Commanding Officer (CO)

Fri Feb 26 – attend special called PSAC Vic AC meeting and attend local Member of Parliament’s (MP) open house

Wed Mar 09 – UNDE staff bargaining conference (conf) call. UNDE NE conf call and attend Local 1013 special called GM for elections

Thurs Mar 10 – UNDE staff bargaining conf call. Host BC Fed of Labour (President Irene Lanzinger and Secretary Treasurer Aaron Eckman) tour of CFB Esq

Fri Mar 11 – host BC LP meeting

Thurs Mar 24 – travel to CFMETR, 19 Wing and travel home

Wed Mar 30 – participate in Local 1018 bargaining conf call

Wed Apr 06 – speak with Kingston LP

Thurs Apr 07 – attend RPOUP town hall and CFB Esq BUMCC

Tues Apr 12 – attend funeral for fallen RCMP Officer and attend PSAC Vic AC meeting

Mon Apr 18 – participate in NE conf call

Wed Apr 20 – travel to Ottawa

Thurs Apr 21 – attend ADM IE RP Ops meeting

Fri Apr 22 – travel home

Wed Apr 27 – meet with PSAC RO staff to discuss membership transfers and plans for June 08th
Thurs Apr 28 – pick up Jason Elder at airport

Fri Apr 29 – attend grip and grin with the MND, pick up Jason Elder to meet with the MP Randall Garrison, take Jason to the CFB Esq FH for a tour and then take Jason to the airport

